
Community Enhancement Program 

The Community                            
Enhancement Crew consists of four full-time  

Community Enhancement  
staff members.  

 
The Community                                  

Enhancement Crew    
proactively patrols and removes illegal 

dumps from the community.   
 

They also assist with  
community enhancement events,  

Public Works,  
household  hazardous waste and other 
functions throughout the town. The crew 

works Monday through Saturday. 

37,680 pounds of  
trash and debris 

 was collected in March 

 

On Saturday, March 7, 2022, between the hours of 8:00am 

and 2:00pm, Code Enforcement staff hosted a Neighborhood 

Clean Up at  Lion’s Park. During that time, 258 citizens    

participated in the event bringing a total of 58 tons of trash 

and debris, 8 tons of recyclables, and 4 tons of green waste.  

12 front loader trash trucks were utilized from Burrtec to    

collect the trash and debris along with 3 bins for recyclables 

and 3 rear loaders for green waste.  

TOP 5 CODE 
VIOLATIONS IN  

March 
 
 

• Illegal Dumping 
 

• Graffiti 
 

• Trash and Debris 
 

• Inoperative Vehicles 
 

• Commercial Vehicle 
Parking 
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P A G E  2  C O D E  E N F O R C E M E N T  

Proactive and Reactive Cases  

334 Proactive and Reactive 
Cases Were  

Opened in March 

Officers Responded to 98 
Reactive Cases  

Officers Conducted 225 
Property Maintenance 

Inspections 

Grand Total of 559 Code  
Enforcement Cases Were 

Opened in March 

117 Tires dropped off at 
Household Hazardous  

Waste 

236 Proactive Cases Were 
Opened by Officers 

Property Maintenance  
Inspections 
 
 
Number of Properties  
Inspected: 225 
 
 
Passed First Inspection: 161 
 
 
Fees Collected: $34,939.00 

Graffiti 
 
 
 
44 graffiti cases were opened 
 
36% of the graffiti cases opened  
in March were opened proactively  
by  officers. 
 
 

P A G E  3  

Code Enforcement Spotlight  

 
On March 21, 2022, Code Enforcement responded to the14000 block of Dale    

Evans Parkway after being advised of a sewage spill from the grease interceptor 
the previous night. Public Works and Public Health assisted in determining the 
cause of the overflow. Due to the unsanitary conditions, Public Health shut the  

restaurant down and removed their A rating card. Officers made contact with the 
business owner who immediately contacted a plumbing company to service the 

line. The following morning the interceptor was pumped and Public Health restored 
the business’ A rating and the business reopened.  

Did you know? 

AVMC 5.02.024(a) - Business License Required. 
 Anyone conducting business in the town is required to have a valid business license.   

 


